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Awhile after this a friend of mine invited me to his house and when I came to him, we ate and drank and talked. Then said he to me, 'O my friend,
hath there befallen thee in thy life aught of calamity?' 'Nay,' answered I; 'but tell me [first], hath there befallen thee aught?' ['Yes,'] answered he.
'Know that one day I espied a fair woman; so I followed her and invited her [to come home with me]. Quoth she, "I will not enter any one's house;
but come thou to my house, if thou wilt, and be it on such a day." Accordingly, on the appointed day, her messenger came to me, purposing to carry
me to her; so I arose and went with him, till we came to a handsome house and a great door. He opened the door and I entered, whereupon he
locked the door [behind me] and would have gone in, but I feared with an exceeding fear and foregoing him to the second door, whereby he would
have had me enter, locked it and cried out at him, saying, "By Allah, an thou open not to me, I will kill thee; for I am none of those whom thou
canst cozen!" Quoth he, "What deemest thou of cozenage?" And I said, "Verily, I am affrighted at the loneliness of the house and the lack of any at
the door thereof; for I see none appear." "O my lord," answered he, "this is a privy door." "Privy or public," answered I, "open to me.".Wife, Firouz
aad his, i. 209..King and his Chamberlain's Wife, The, ii. 53..The king gave him leave for this and the vizier betook himself to the queen and said to
her, "I am come to thee, on account of a grave reproach, and I would have thee be truthful with me in speech and tell me how came the youth into
the sleeping-chamber." Quoth she, "I have no knowledge whatsoever [of it]" and swore to him a solemn oath thereof, whereby he knew that she
had no knowledge of the matter and that she was not at fault and said to her, "I will teach thee a device, where- with thou mayst acquit thyself and
thy face be whitened before the king." "What is it?" asked she; and he answered, saying, "When the king calleth for thee and questioneth thee of
this, say thou to him, 'Yonder youth saw me in the privy-chamber and sent me a message, saying, "I will give thee a hundred jewels, to whose price
money may not avail, so thou wilt suffer me to foregather with thee." I laughed at him who bespoke me with these words and rebuffed him; but he
sent again to me, saying, "An thou fall not in with my wishes, I will come one of the nights, drunken, and enter and lie down in the
sleeping-chamber, and the king will see me and kill me; so wilt thou be put to shame and thy face will be blackened with him and thine honour
abased."' Be this thy saying to the king, and I will presently go to him and repeat this to him." Quoth the queen, "And I also will say
thus.".Meanwhile, King Azadbekht and his wife stayed not in their flight till they came to [the court of] the King of Fars, (97) whose name was
Kutrou. (98) When they presented themselves to him, he entreated them with honour and entertained them handsomely, and Azadbekht told him
his story, first and last. So he gave him a great army and wealth galore and he abode with him some days, till he was rested, when he made ready
with his host and setting out for his own dominions, waged war upon Isfehend and falling in upon the capital, defeated the rebel vizier and slew
him. Then he entered the city and sat down on the throne of his kingship; and whenas he was rested and the kingdom was grown peaceful for him,
he despatched messengers to the mountain aforesaid in quest of the child; but they returned and informed the king that they had not found him..? ?
? ? ? When I recall the season of love-delight with them, The sweet of sleep forsakes me, my body wastes amain..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. Story of
Aziz and Azizeh cxliii."There was once a king of the kings, whose name was Bekhtzeman, and he was a great eater and drinker and carouser. Now
enemies of his made their appearance in certain parts of his realm and threatened him; and one of his friends said to him, 'O king, the enemy
maketh for thee: be on thy guard against him.' Quoth Bekhtzeman, 'I reck not of him, for that I have arms and wealth and men and am not afraid of
aught.' Then said his friends to him, 'Seek aid of God, O king, for He will help thee more than thy wealth and thine arms and thy men.' But he paid
no heed to the speech of his loyal counsellors, and presently the enemy came upon him and waged war upon him and got the victory over him and
his trust in other than God the Most High profited him nought. So he fled from before him and seeking one of the kings, said to him, 'I come to thee
and lay hold upon thy skirts and take refuge with thee, so thou mayst help me against mine enemy.'.81. The Foolish Schoolmaster dclxvi.? ? ? ? ?
Would he were not, who sundered us upon the parting-day! How many a body hath he slain, how many a bone laid bare!.When this came to the
king's knowledge, he despatched troops in pursuit of Zourkhan, to stop the road upon him, whilst he himself went out and overtaking the vizier,
smote him on the head with his mace and slew him. Then he took his daughter by force and returning to his dwelling-place, went in to her and
married her. Arwa resigned herself with patience to that which betided her and committed her affair to God the Most High; and indeed she was
used to serve Him day and night with a goodly service in the house of King Dabdin her husband..On this wise we abode a whole year, at the end of
which time she was absent (185) from me a month's space, wherefore fire raged in my heart on her account. When it was the next month, behold, a
little eunuch presented himself to me and said, "I am a messenger to thee from such an one," [naming my mistress], "who giveth thee to know that
the Commander of the Faithful hath sentenced her to be drowned, her and those who are with her, six-and-twenty slave-girls, on such a day at Deir
et Tin, (186) for that they have confessed against one another of lewdness, and she biddeth thee look how thou mayst do with her and how thou
mayst contrive to deliver her, even if thou gather together all her money and spend it upon her, for that this is the time of manhood." (187) Quoth I,
"I know not this woman; belike it is other than I [to whom this message is addressed]; so beware, O eunuch, lest thou cast me into stress." Quoth
he, "Behold, I have told thee [that which I had to say,"] and went away, leaving me in concern [on her account]..? ? ? ? ? e. The Barber's Story
cxlix.? ? ? ? ? Deem not, O youth, that I to thee incline; indeed, no part Have I in those who walk the ways, the children of the tent. (87).99. The
Three Unfortunate Lovers ccccix.? ? ? ? ? Great in delight, beloved mine, your presence is with me; Yet greater still the miseries of parting and its
bane..? ? ? ? ? How many, in Yemameh, (64) dishevelled widows plain! How many a weakling orphan unsuccoured doth remain,.Then the girl
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went away, running, after her mistress, whereupon I left the shop and set out after them, so I might see her abiding-place. I followed after them all
the way, till she disappeared from mine eyes, when I returned to my place, with a heart on fire. Some days after, she came to me again and bought
stuffs of me. I refused to take the price and she said, "We have no need of thy goods." Quoth I, "O my lady, accept them from me as a gift;" but she
said, "[Wait] till I try thee and make proof of thee." Then she brought out of her pocket a purse and gave me therefrom a thousand dinars, saying,
"Trade with this till I return to thee." So I took the purse and she went away [and returned not to me] till six months had passed by. Meanwhile, I
traded with the money and sold and bought and made other thousand dinars profit [on it]..? ? ? ? ? Thou only art the whole of our desire; indeed
Thy love is hid within our hearts' most secret core..When the evening evened, the king sat in his privy closet and summoning the vizier, required of
him the promised story. So Er Rehwan said, "Know, O king, that.When Tuhfeh heard this, she gave a great cry, that the folk heard her and
Kemeriyeh said, 'Relief is at hand.' Then she looked out to them and called to them, saying, 'O daughters of mine uncle, I am a lonely maid, an
exile from folk and country. So, for the love of God the Most High, repeat that song!' So Kemeriyeh repeated it and Tuhfeh swooned away. When
she came to herself, she said to Jemreh, 'By the virtue of the Apostle of God (whom may He bless and preserve!) except thou suffer me go down to
them and look on them and sit with them awhile, [I swear] I will cast myself down from this palace, for that I am weary of my life and know that I
am slain without recourse; wherefore I will slay myself, ere thou pass sentence upon me.' And she was instant with her in asking..Wind of the East,
if thou pass by the land where my loved ones dwell, I pray, ii. 204, 271.."He shall not come in to me. Who is at the door, other than he?" "El Akhtel
et Teghlibi," (56) answered Adi; and Omar said, "He is the unbeliever who says in his verse ..." [And he repeated the following:].Then he called for
a chest and bringing out thence a necklace of Greek handiwork, worth a thousand dinars, wrapped it in a mantle of green silk, set with pearls and
jewels and inwrought with red gold, and joined thereto two caskets of musk and ambergris. Moreover, he put off upon the girl a mantle of Greek
silk, striped with gold, wherein were divers figures and semblants depictured, never saw eyes its like. Therewithal the girl's wit fled for joy and she
went forth from his presence and returned to her mistress. When she came in to her, she acquainted her with that which she had seen of El Abbas
and that which was with him of servants and attendants and [set out to her] the loftiness of his station and gave her that which was with her..? ? ? ?
? Of patience, thy whilom endearments again, That I never to any divulged, nor deny.Fair fall the maid whose loosened locks her cheeks do
overcloud! iii. 191..Meanwhile, the woman went out at hazard and donning devotee's apparel, fared on without ceasing, till she came to a city and
found the king's deputies dunning the towns-folk for the tribute, out of season. Presently, she saw a man, whom they were pressing for the tribute;
so she enquired of his case and being acquainted therewith, paid down the thousand dirhems for him and delivered him from beating; whereupon he
thanked her and those who were present. When he was set free, he accosted her and besought her to go with him to his dwelling. So she
accompanied him thither and supped with him and passed the night. When the night darkened on him, his soul prompted him to evil, for that which
he saw of her beauty and loveliness, and he lusted after her and required her [of love]; but she repelled him and bade him fear God the Most High
and reminded him of that which she had done with him of kindness and how she had delivered him from beating and humiliation..Governor, Story
of the Man of Khorassan, his Son and his, i. 218..20. Ali ben Bekkar and Shemsennehar cliii.65. The Simpleton and the Sharper dclii.94. The King
and the Virtuous Wife cccciv.For the uses of food I was fashioned and made, ii. 223..At this I trembled and replied, 'By the Most Great God, O my
lord, I have taken a loathing to travel, and whenas any maketh mention to me of travel by sea or otherwise, I am like to swoon for affright, by
reason of that which hath befallen me and what I have suffered of hardships and perils. Indeed, I have no jot of inclination left for this, and I have
sworn never again to leave Baghdad.' And I related to him all that had befallen me, first and last; whereat he marvelled exceedingly and said, 'By
the Most Great God, O Sindbad, never was heard from time immemorial of one whom there betided that which hath betided thee and well may it
behove thee never again to mention travel! But for my sake go thou this once and carry my letter to the King of Serendib and return in haste, if it be
the will of God the Most High, so we may not remain indebted to the king for favour and courtesy.' And I answered him with 'Hearkening and
obedience,' for that I dared not gainsay his commandment.?STORY OF THE RICH MAN WHO GAVE HIS FAIR DAUGHTER IN MARRIAGE
TO THE POOR OLD MAN..? ? ? ? ? l. The Foolish Fisherman . dcxxvi.TABLE OF CONTENTS OF THE CALCUTTA (1839-42).22. Alaeddin
Abou esh Shamat ccl.One day, as I stood in my shop, there came up to me a woman and stopped before me; and she as she were the full moon
rising from among the stars, and the place was illumined by her light. When I saw her, I fixed my eyes on her and stared in her face; and she
bespoke me with soft speech. When I heard her words and the sweetness of her speech, I lusted after her; and when she saw that I lusted after her,
she did her occasion and promising me [to come again], went away, leaving my mind occupied with her and fire kindled in my heart. Then I abode,
perplexed and pondering my affair, whilst fire flamed in my heart, till the third day, when she came again and I scarce credited her coming. When I
saw her, I talked with her and cajoled her and courted her and strove to win her favour with speech and invited her [to my house]; but she
answered, saying, 'I will not go up into any one's house.' Quoth I, 'I will go with thee;' and she said, 'Arise and come with me.'.? ? ? ? ? Where
lavender, myrtle, narcissus entwine, With all sweet-scented herbs, round the juice of the vine..? ? ? ? ? Wherefore fair patience look thou use, for
sure 'tis praiseworthy; Yea, and its issues evermore are blessed and benign;.Abbas (El) and the King's Daughter of Baghdad, iii. 53..So the young
man went to his lodging and fetching a purse, returned to the girl's owner and counted out to him the price aforesaid, whilst the draper was between
them. Then said he, "Bring her forth;" but the other answered, "She cannot come forth at this present; but be thou my guest the rest of this day and
night, and on the morrow thou shall take thy slave-girl and go in the protection of God." The youth fell in with him of this and he carried him to his
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house, where, after a little, he let bring meat and wine, and they [ate and] drank. Then said Noureddin to the girl's owner, "I beseech thee bring me
the damsel, for that I bought her not but for the like of this time." So he arose and [going in to the girl], said to her, "O Sitt el Milan, the young man
hath paid down thy price and we have bidden him hither; so he hath come to our dwelling and we have entertained him, and he would fain have
thee be present with him.".Now she was righteous in all her dealings and swerved not from one word; (3) so, when he saw that she consented not
unto him, he misdoubted that she would tell his brother, when he returned from his journey, and said to her, 'An thou consent not to this whereof I
require thee, I will cause thee fall into suspicion and thou wilt perish.' Quoth she, 'Be God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) [judge]
betwixt me and thee, and know that, shouldst thou tear me limb from limb, I would not consent to that whereto thou biddest me.' His folly (4)
persuaded him that she would tell her husband; so, of his exceeding despite, he betook himself to a company of people in the mosque and told them
that he had witnessed a man commit adultery with his brother's wife. They believed his saying and took act of his accusation and assembled to
stone her. Then they dug her a pit without the city and seating her therein, stoned her, till they deemed her dead, when they left her..So we abode
there, daily expecting death, and whoso of us had with him a day's victual ate it in five days, and after this he died; and whoso had with him a
month's victual ate it in five months and died also. As for me, I had with me great plenty of victual; so I buried it in a certain place and brought it
out, [little by little,] and fed on it; and we ceased not to be thus, burying one the other, till all died but myself and I abode alone, having buried the
last of my companions, and but little victual remained to me. So I said in myself, 'Who will bury me in this place?' And I dug me a grave and abode
in expectation of death, for that I was in a state of exhaustion. Then, of the excess of my repentance, I blamed and reproached myself for my much
[love of] travel and said, 'How long wilt thou thus imperil thyself?' And I abode as I were a madman, unable to rest; but, as I was thus melancholy
and distracted, God the Most High inspired me with an idea, and it was that I looked at the river aforesaid, as it entered in at the mouth of the
cavern in the skirt of the mountain, and said in myself, 'Needs must this water have issue in some place.'.169. Marouf the Cobbler and his Wife
Fatimeh dcccclxxxix-Mi.? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story cxxix.? ? ? ? ? For indeed I am mated with longing love in public and privily, Nor
ever my heart, alas I will cease from mourning, will I or nill..? ? ? ? ? To God of all the woes I've borne I plain me, for I pine For longing and
lament, and Him for solace I entreat.29. The City of Irem cclxxvi.The eunuch returned and told the king, who said, "Indeed, we have been
neglectful with regard to El Abbas. What shall be our excuse with the king? By Allah, my soul misdoubted me that the youth was of the sons of the
kings!" The Lady Afifeh, his wife, saw him lamenting for [his usage of] El Abbas and said to him, "O king, what is it thou regrettest with this
exceeding regret?" Quoth he, "Thou knowest the stranger youth, who gave us the rubies?" "Assuredly," answered she; and he said, "Yonder youths,
who have halted in the palace court, are his mamelukes, and his father King El Aziz, lord of Yemen, hath pitched his camp in the Green Meadow;
for he is come with his army to seek him, and the number of his troops is [four-and-] twenty thousand men." [Then he went out from her], and
when she heard his words, she wept sore for him and had compassion on his case and sent after him, counselling him to send for the mamelukes
and lodge them [in the palace] and entertain them..? ? ? ? ? So, O Aamir, haste thy going, e'en as I do, so may I Heal my sickness and the draining
of the cup of love essay;.? ? ? ? ? Nay, at daybreak I drink of the wind-freshened wine And prostrate me (59) instead in the dawn-whitened air..So
they carried him into the city and hid him with them. Moreover, they agreed with a company of the king's chief officers, who had aforetime been
those of Bekhtzeman, and acquainted them with this; whereat they rejoiced with an exceeding joy. Then they assembled together to Bekhtzeman
and made a covenant and handfast [of fealty] with him and fell upon the enemy at unawares and slew him and seated King Bekhtzeman again on
the throne of his kingship. And his affairs prospered and God amended his estate and restored His bounty to him, and he ruled his subjects justly
and abode in the obedience of the Most High. On this wise, O king," continued the young treasurer, "he with whom God is and whose intent is
pure, meeteth nought but good. As for me, I have no helper other than God, and I am content to submit myself to His ordinance, for that He
knoweth the purity of my intent.".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother xxxii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the Barber's Second
Brother cliv.When it was the fourth night, there came the boy whom they were minded to circumcise, adorned with jewels such as never saw eye
nor heard ear of, and amongst the rest a crown of gold, set with pearls and jewels, the worth whereof was an hundred thousand dinars. He sat down
upon the throne and Tuhfeh sang to him, till the surgeon came and they circumcised him, in the presence of all the kings, who showered on him
great store of jewels and jacinths and gold. Queen Kemeriyeh bade the servants gather up all this and lay it in Tuhfeh's closet, and it was [as much
in value as] all that had fallen to her, from the first of the festival to the last thereof. Moreover, the Sheikh Iblis (whom God curse!) bestowed upon
Tuhfeh the crown worn by the boy and gave the latter another, whereat her reason fled. Then the Jinn departed, in order of rank, whilst Iblis took
leave of them, band by band..Old Woman, the Merchant and the King, The, i. 265..? ? ? ? ? My fruit is a jewel all wroughten of gold, Whose
beauty amazeth all those that behold..? ? ? ? ? O thou my inclining to love him that blamest, Shall lovers be blamed for the errors of Fate?.Now
thieves had followed him, so they might rob him of his good, but availed not unto aught; wherefore he went up to the old woman and kissed her
head and exceeded in munificence to her. Then she [warned him of that which awaited strangers entering the town and] said to him, 'I like not this
for thee and I fear mischief for thee from these questions that the vizier hath appointed for the confrontation of the ignorant.' And she expounded to
him the case according to its fashion. Then said she to him, 'But have no concern: only carry me with thee to thy lodging, and if he question thee of
aught, whilst I am with thee, I will expound the answers to thee.' Se he carried her with him to the city and established her in his lodging and
entreated her kindly..When Tuhfeh beheld this, she called to mind her lord and wept sore and said, 'I beseech God the Most High to vouchsafe me
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speedy deliverance, so I may return to my palace and that my high estate and queendom and glory and be reunited with my lord and master Er
Reshid.' Then she walked in that garden and saw in its midst a dome of white marble, raised on columns of black teak and hung with curtains
embroidered with pearls and jewels. Amiddleward this pavilion was a fountain, inlaid with all manner jacinths, and thereon a statue of gold, and
[beside it] a little door. She opened the door and found herself in a long passage; so she followed it and behold, a bath lined with all kinds of
precious marbles and floored with a mosaic of pearls and jewels. Therein were four cisterns of alabaster, one facing other, and the ceiling of the
bath was of glass coloured with all manner colours, such as confounded the understanding of the folk of understanding and amazed the wit..156.
Khelifeh the Fisherman of Baghdad cccxxxii.? ? ? ? ? My tears flow still, nor aye of bitterness I'm quit, Bewildered as I am betwixten hope and
fear..Then he lighted him three candles and three lamps and spreading the drinking-cloth, brought clarified wine, limpid, old and fragrant, the scent
whereof was as that of virgin musk. He filled the first cup and saying, "O my boon-companion, by thy leave, be ceremony laid aside between us! I
am thy slave; may I not be afflicted with thy loss!" drank it off and filled a second cup, which he handed to the Khalif, with a reverence. His
fashion pleased the Khalif and the goodliness of his speech and he said in himself, "By Allah, I will assuredly requite him for this!" Then
Aboulhusn filled the cup again and handed it to the Khalif, reciting the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? The flames of long desire wax on me day by day
And far away are pitched the tent-poles of my fair..When the evening evened, the king summoned the vizier, and when he presented himself, he
required of him the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O august king, that.Seventh Officer's Story, The, ii. 150..? ? ?
? ? When clear'd my sky was by the sweet of our foregathering And not a helper there remained to disuniting Fate,.114. The Angel of Death and
the Rich King cccclxii.So he abode in this employ, till he had sowed and reaped and threshed and winnowed, and all was sheer in his hand and the
owner appointed neither inspector nor overseer, but relied altogether upon him. Then he bethought himself and said, '_I_* misdoubt me the owner
of this grain will not give me my due; so I were better take of it, after the measure of my hire; and if he give me my due, I will restore him that
which I have taken.' So he took of the grain, after the measure of that which fell to him, and hid it in a privy place. Then he carried the rest to the
old man and meted it out to him, and he said to him, 'Come, take [of the grain, after the measure of] thy hire, for which I agreed with thee, and sell
it and buy with the price clothes and what not else; and though thou abide with me half a score years, yet shall thou still have this wage and I will
acquit it to thee thus.' Quoth the merchant in himself, 'Indeed, I have done a foul thing in that I look it without his leave.'.72. Haroun er Reshid and
the three Girls ccclxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? f. The Lady and her Two Lovers dlxxxi.? ? ? ? ? How long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle me?.97. Dibil el
Khuzai with the Lady and Muslin ben el Welid ccccvii.Presently, her brothers returned, whereupon the old man acquainted them with the whole
case and said to them, "O my sons, know that your sister purposed not aught but good, and if ye slay this man, ye will earn abiding reproach and ye
will wrong him, ay, and wrong yourselves and your sister, to boot; for indeed there appeareth no cause [of offence] such as calleth for slaughter,
and it may not be denied that this incident is a thing the like whereof may well betide and that he may well have been baffled by the like of this
chance." Then he turned to me and questioned me of my lineage; so I set forth to him my genealogy and he said, "A man of equal rank, honourable
[and] understanding." And he offered me [his daughter in] marriage. I consented to him of this and marrying her, took up my abode with him and
God the Most High hath opened on me the gates of weal and fortune, so that I am become the most abounding in substance of the folk of the tribe;
and He hath stablished me in that which He hath given me of His bounties.'.Singer and the Druggist, The, i. 229..68. Haroun er Reshid and the
three Poets ccclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? If the rose be entitled the pride of the morn, Before me nor after she wins it, I ween..61. Musab ben ez Zubeir and
Aaisheh his Wife dcxlix.? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Officer's Story dccccxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? The priests from all the convent came flocking onto it: With
cries of joy and welcome their voices they did rear..? ? ? ? ? m. The Goldsmith and the Cashmere Singing-Girl dccccxc.The Twenty-fifth Night of
the Month..As for Firouz, when he went forth from his house, he sought the letter, but found it not; so he returned home. Now his return fell in with
the king's going forth and he found the latter's sandal in his house, whereat his wit was dazed and he knew that the king had not sent him away but
for a purpose of his own. However, he held his peace and spoke not a word, but, taking the letter, went on his errand and accomplished it and
returned to the king, who gave him a hundred dinars. So Firouz betook himself to the market and bought what beseemeth women of goodly gifts
and returning to his wife, saluted her and gave her all that he had brought and said to her, "Arise [go] to thy father's house." "Wherefore?" asked
she, and he said, "Verily, the king hath been bountiful to me and I would have thee show forth this, so thy father may rejoice in that which he seeth
upon thee." "With all my heart," answered she and arising forthright, betook herself to the house of her father, who rejoiced in her coming and in
that which he saw upon her; and she abode with him a month's space, and her husband made no mention of her..?THE SIXTH OFFICER'S
STORY..9. The History of King Omar ben Ennuman and his Sons Sherkan and Zoulmekan xlv.? ? ? ? ? a. The Cat and the Mouse dcix.Sons, The
Merchant and his, i. 81..? ? ? ? ? The Merciful dyed me with that which I wear Of hues with whose goodliness none may compare..? ? ? ? ? Most
like a wand of emerald my shape it is, trow I; Amongst the fragrant flow'rets there's none with me can vie..57. Werdan the Butcher's Adventure
with the Lady and the Bear cccliii.I marvelled at her words and said to her, "What wouldst thou have me do?" And she answered, "O Captain Muin,
I would have thee give me a helping hand." Quoth I, "What have I to do with the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm?" And she said, "Know that I
would not have thee intrude upon the Cadi's daughter, but I would fain contrive for the attainment of my wishes.' This is my intent and my desire,
and my design will not be accomplished but by thine aid." Then said she, "I mean this night to go with a stout heart and hire me trinkets of price;
then will I go and sit in the street wherein is the house of Amin el Hukm; and when it is the season of the round and the folk are asleep, do thou
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pass, thou and those who are with thee of the police, and thou wilt see me sitting and on me fine raiment and ornaments and wilt smell on me the
odour of perfumes; whereupon do thou question me of my case and I will say, 'I come from the Citadel and am of the daughters of the deputies (91)
and I came down [into the town,] to do an occasion; but the night overtook me at unawares and the Zuweyleh gate was shut against me and all the
gates and I knew not whither I should go this night Presently I saw this street and noting the goodliness of its ordinance and its cleanness, took
shelter therein against break of day.' When I say this to thee with all assurance (92) the chief of the watch will have no suspicion of me, but will
say, 'Needs must we leave her with one who will take care of her till morning.' And do thou rejoin, 'It were most fitting that she pass the night with
Amin el Hukm and lie with his family and children till the morning.' Then do thou straightway knock at the Cadi's door, and thus shall I have
gained admission into his house, without inconvenience, and gotten my desire; and peace be on thee!" And I said to her, "By Allah, this is an easy
matter.".10. Women's Craft cxcv-cc.When the evening evened, the king sat in his sitting- chamber and sending for his vizier, bade him relate the
story of the wealthy man who lost his wealth and his wit. So he said, "Know, O king, that.So he said to her, 'Do thou excuse me, for my servant
hath locked the door, and who shall open to us?' Quoth she, 'O my lord, the padlock is worth [but] half a score dirhems.' So saying, she tucked up
[her sleeves] from fore-arms as they were crystal and taking a stone, smote upon the padlock and broke it. Then she opened the door and said to
him, 'Enter, O my lord.' So he entered, committing his affair to God, (to whom belong might and majesty,) and she entered after him and locked the
door from within. They found themselves in a pleasant house, comprising all (262) weal and gladness; and the young man went on, till he came to
the sitting-chamber, and behold, it was furnished with the finest of furniture [and arrayed on the goodliest wise for the reception of guests,] as hath
before been set out, [for that it was the house of the man aforesaid]..To return to the king's daughter of whom the prince went in quest and on
whose account he was slain. She had been used to look out from the top of her palace and gaze on the youth and on his beauty and grace; so she
said to her slave-girl one day, 'Harkye! What is come of the troops that were encamped beside my palace?' Quoth the maid, 'They were the troops
of the youth, the king's son of the Persians, who came to demand thee in marriage, and wearied himself on thine account, but thou hadst no
compassion on him.' 'Out on thee!' cried the princess. 'Why didst thou not tell me?' And the damsel answered, 'I feared thy wrath.' Then she sought
an audience of the king her father and said to him, 'By Allah, I will go in quest of him, even as he came in quest of me; else should I not do him
justice.'.? ? ? ? ? Now that the clouds have broken their promise to our hope, We trust the Khalif's bounty will stand to us for rain. (65).Presently,
the idiot returned, with somewhat to add to his hoard, but found it not; so he bethought him who had followed him and remembered that he had
found the sharper aforesaid assiduous in sitting with him and questioning him. So he went in quest of him, assured that he had taken the pot, and
gave not over looking for him till he espied him sitting; whereupon he ran to him and the sharper saw him. [Then the idiot stood within earshot]
and muttered to himself and said, 'In the pot are threescore dinars and I have with me other score in such a place and to-day I will unite the whole in
the pot.' When the sharper heard him say this to himself, muttering and mumbling after his fashion, he repented him of having taken the dinars and
said, 'He will presently return to the pot and find it empty; wherefore that (264) for which I am on the look-out will escape me; and meseemeth I
were best restore the dinars [to their place], so he may see them and leave all that is with him in the pot, and I can take the whole.'.When the king
returned from his journey, he questioned his vizier of the affairs of his kingdom and the latter answered, 'All is well, O king, save a vile matter,
which I have discovered here and wherewith I am ashamed to confront the king; but, if I hold my peace thereof, I fear lest other than I discover it
and I [be deemed to] have played traitor to the king in the matter of my [duty of] loyal warning and my trust.' Quoth Dabdin, 'Speak, for thou art
none other than a truth-teller, a trusty one, a loyal counsellor in that which thou sayest, undistrusted in aught.' And the vizier said, 'O king, this
woman to whose love thy heart cleaveth and of whose piety thou talkest and her fasting and praying, I will make plain to thee that this is craft and
guile.' At this, the king was troubled and said, 'What is to do?' 'Know,' answered the vizier, 'that some days after thy departure, one came to me and
said to me, "Come, O vizier, and look." So I went to the door of the [queen's] sleeping-chamber and beheld her sitting with Aboulkhair, her father's
servant, whom she favoureth, and she did with him what she did, and this is the manner of that which I saw and heard.'.? ? ? ? ? Yea, horses hath he
brought, full fair of shape and hue, Whose collars, anklet-like, ring to the bridle-rein..51. The Thief and the Money-changer dcv.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of
Taj el Mulouk and the Princess Dunya cvii.?THE SIXTH VOYAGE OF SINDBAD THE SAILOR..When King Shehriyar heard his brother's
words, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and said, "Verily, this is what I had wished, O my brother. So praised be God who hath brought about
union between us!" Then he sent after the Cadis and learned men and captains and notables, and they married the two brothers to the two sisters.
The contracts were drawn up and the two kings bestowed dresses of honour of silk and satin on those who were present, whilst the city was
decorated and the festivities were renewed. The king commanded each amir and vizier and chamberlain and deputy to decorate his palace and the
folk of the city rejoiced in the presage of happiness and content. Moreover, King Shehriyar bade slaughter sheep and get up kitchens and made
bride-feasts and fed all comers, high and low..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. The Merchant and the Parrot xiv.? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the
Sailor cclxix.? ? ? ? ? i. King Ibrahim and his Son cccclxxi.Then Iblis took the cup and signed to Tuhfeh to sing; and she said, 'Hearkening and
obedience.' So she took the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:.It is told that there was once, in the city of Baghdad, a comely and
well-bred youth, fair of face, tall of stature and slender of shape. His name was Alaeddin and he was of the chiefs of the sons of the merchants and
had a shop wherein he sold and bought One day, as he sat in his shop, there passed by him a girl of the women of pleasure, (253) who raised her
eyes and casting a glance at the young merchant, saw written in a flowing hand on the forepart (254) of the door of his shop, these words,
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"VERILY, THERE IS NO CRAFT BUT MEN'S CRAFT, FORASMUCH AS IT OVERCOMETH WOMEN'S CRAFT." When she beheld this,
she was wroth and took counsel with herself, saying, "As my head liveth, I will assuredly show him a trick of the tricks of women and prove the
untruth of (255) this his inscription!".40. Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih dlxv.96. Adi ben Zeid and the Princess Hind ccccv.? ? ? ? ? I
fear me for my body from sickness and unrest, Lest of the fear of sev'rance it be betrayed and slain..Then her case changed and her colour paled;
and when Shefikeh saw her mistress in this plight, she repaired to her mother and told her that the lady Mariyeh refused meat and drink. "Since
when hath this befallen her?" asked the queen, and Shefikeh answered, "Since yesterday;" whereat the queen was confounded and betaking herself
to her daughter, that she might enquire into her case, found her as one dead. So she sat down at her head and Mariyeh opened her eyes and seeing
her mother sitting by her, sat up for shamefastness before her. The queen questioned her of her case and she said, "I entered the bath and it
stupefied me and weakened me and left an exceeding pain in my head; but I trust in God the Most High that it will cease.".Accordingly, the king
bade fetch the girl [and she came]. Then there befell that which befell of his foregathering with the elder sister, and when he went up to his couch,
that he might sleep, the younger sister said to the elder, 'I conjure thee by Allah, O my sister, an thou be not asleep, tell us a story of thy goodly
stories, wherewithal we may beguile the watches of our night, against morning come and parting.' 'With all my heart,' answered she and fell to
relating to her, whilst the king listened. Her story was goodly and delightful, and whilst she was in the midst of telling it, the dawn broke. Now the
king's heart clave to the hearing of the rest of the story; so he respited her till the morrow, and when it was the next night, she told him a story
concerning the marvels of the lands and the extraordinary chances of the folk, that was yet stranger and rarer than the first. In the midst of the story,
the day appeared and she was silent from the permitted speech. So he let her live till the ensuing night, so he might hear the completion of the story
and after put her to death..? ? ? ? ? And who can tell if ever house shall us together bring In union of life serene and undisturbed content?.? ? ? ? ?
Whenas En Nebhan strove to win my grace, himself to me With camel- loads he did commend of musk and camphor white,.? ? ? ? ? To Baghdad
upon a matter of all moment do I fare, For the love of one whose beauties have my reason led astray..'Thou liest, O accursed one,' cried the king
and bade lay hands on him and clap him in irons. Then he turned to the two youths, his sons, and strained them to his breast, weeping sore and
saying, 'O all ye who are present of cadis and assessors and officers of state, know that these twain are my sons and that this is my wife and the
daughter of my father's brother; for that I was king aforetime in such a region.' And he recounted to them his history from beginning to end, nor is
there aught of profit in repetition; whereupon the folk cried out with weeping and lamentation for the stress of that which they heard of marvellous
chances and that rare story. As for the king's wife, he caused carry her into his palace and lavished upon her and upon her sons all that behoved and
beseemed them of bounties, whilst the folk flocked to offer up prayers for him and give him joy of [his reunion with] his wife and children..67.
Haroun er Reshid and Zubeideh in the Bath ccclxxxv.The zephyr's sweetness on the coppice blew, ii. 235..Whilst the Sheikh was thus occupied
with taking leave of the kings, Meimoun sought his opportunity, whenas he saw the place empty, and taking up Tuhfeh on his shoulders, soared up
with her to the confines of the sky and flew away with her. Presently, Iblis came to look for Tuhfeh and see what she purposed, but found her not
and saw the slave-girls buffeting their faces; so he said to them, 'Out on ye! What is to do?' 'O our lord,' answered they, 'Meimoun hath snatched up
Tuhfeh and flown away with her.' When Iblis heard this, he gave a cry, to which the earth trembled, and said, 'What is to be done? Out on ye! Shall
he carry off Tuhfeh from my very palace and outrage mine honour? Doubtless, this Meimoun hath lost his wits.' Then he cried out a second time,
that the earth quaked therefor, and rose up into the air..Unlucky Merchant, The, i 73..Presently, up came a woman with a phial of urine, and when
the [mock] physician saw the phial afar off, he said to her, 'This is the urine of a man, a stranger.' 'Yes,' answered she; and he continued, 'Is he not a
Jew and is not his ailment indigestion?' 'Yes,' replied the woman, and the folk marvelled at this; wherefore the man was magnified in Galen's eyes,
for that he heard speech such as was not of the usage of physicians, seeing that they know not urine but by shaking it and looking into it anear
neither know they a man's water from a woman's water, nor a stranger's [from a countryman's], nor a Jew's from a Sherifs. (22) Then said the
woman, 'What is the remedy?' Quoth the weaver, 'Pay down the fee.' So she paid him a dirhem and he gave her medicines contrary to that ailment
and such as would aggravate the patient's malady..?THE THIRTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? I crave none other than thou for friend,
beloved of my heart; So trust in my speech, for the generous are true and trusty still..? ? ? ? ? My favours I deny not all the year; Though cessation
be desired, I nothing heed..Fortune its arrows all, through him I love, let fly, iii. 31..The servant said no more to him, but, when it was morning, he
acquainted a number of the king's servants with this and they said, 'This is an opportunity for us. Come let us assemble together and acquaint the
king with this, so the young merchant may lose favour with him and he rid us of him and we be at rest from him.' So they assembled together and
going in to the king, said to him, 'We have a warning we would give thee.' Quoth he, 'And what is your warning?' And they said, 'Yonder youth, the
merchant, whom thou hast taken into favour and whose rank thou hast exalted above the chiefs of the people of thy household, we saw yesterday
draw his sword and offer to fall upon thee, so he might slay thee.' When the king heard this, his colour changed and he said to them, 'Have ye proof
of this?' Quoth they, 'What proof wouldst thou have? If thou desire this, feign thyself drunken again this night and lie down, as if asleep, and watch
him, and thou wilt see with thine eyes all that we have named to thee.'.Now the merchant's wife aforesaid, who was the nurse of the king's
daughter, was watching him from a window, unknown of him, and [when she heard his verses], she knew that there hung some rare story by him;
so she went in to him and said, "Peace be on thee, O afflicted one, who acquaintest not physician with thy case! Verily, thou exposest thyself unto
grievous peril! I conjure thee by the virtue of Him who hath afflicted thee and stricken thee with the constraint of love-liking, that thou acquaint me
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with thine affair and discover to me the truth of thy secret; for that indeed I have heard from thee verses that trouble the wit and dissolve the body."
So he acquainted her with his case and enjoined her to secrecy, whereof she consented unto him, saying, "What shall be the recompense of whoso
goeth with thy letter and bringeth thee an answer thereto?" He bowed his head for shamefastness before her [and was silent]; and she said to him,
"Raise thy head and give me thy letter." So he gave her the letter and she took it and carrying it to the princess, said to her, "Read this letter and
give me the answer thereto.".?Story of Ilan Shah and Abou Teman..King Azadbekht and his Son, History of, i. 61..? ? ? ? ? Algates ye are our prey
become; this many a day and night Right instantly of God we've craved to be vouchsafed your sight..A certain assessor was one day taken with a
woman and much people assembled before his house and the lieutenant of police and his men came to him and knocked at the door. The assessor
looked out of window and seeing the folk, said, "What aileth you?" Quoth they, "[Come,] speak with the lieutenant of police such an one." So he
came down and they said to him, "Bring forth the woman that is with thee." Quoth he, "Are ye not ashamed? How shall I bring forth my wife?"
And they said, "Is she thy wife by contract (118) or without contract?" ["By contract,"] answered he, "according to the Book of God and the
Institutes of His Apostle." "Where is the contract?" asked they; and he replied, "Her contract is in her mother's house." Quoth they, "Arise and
come down and show us the contract." And he said to them, "Go from her way, so she may come forth." Now, as soon as he got wind of the matter,
he had written the contract and fashioned it after her fashion, to suit with the case, and written therein the names of certain of his friends as
witnesses and forged the signatures of the drawer and the wife's next friend and made it a contract of marriage with his wife and appointed it for an
excuse. (119) So, when the woman was about to go out from him, he gave her the contract that be had forged, and the Amir sent with her a servant
of his, to bring her to her father. So the servant went with her and when she came to her door, she said to him, "I will not return to the citation of the
Amir; but let the witnesses (120) present themselves and take my contract.".When the morning morrowed, the draper went out, still angered against
his wife, and the old woman returned to her and found her changed of colour, pale of face, dejected and heart-broken. [So she questioned her of the
cause of her dejection and she told her how her husband was angered against her (as she supposed) on account of the burns in the turban-cloth.] "O
my daughter," rejoined the old woman, "be not concerned; for I have a son, a fine-drawer, and he, by thy life, shall fine-draw [the holes] and restore
the turban-cloth as it was. "The wife rejoiced in her saying and said to her, "And when shall this be?" "To-morrow, if it please God the Most High,"
answered the old woman, "I will bring him to thee, at the time of thy husband's going forth from thee, and he shall mend it and depart forth-right."
Then she comforted her heart and going forth from her, returned to the young man and told him what had passed..THE TEN VIZIERS; OR THE
HISTORY OF KING AZADBEKHT AND HIS SON. (94).Bihzad, Story of Prince, i. 99..The Fifteenth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? Your coming
to-me-ward, indeed, with "Welcome! fair welcome!" I hail. Your sight to me gladness doth bring and banisheth sorrow and bale;.When she had
made an end of her verses, she considered her affair and said in herself, 'By Allah, all these things have betided by the ordinance of God the Most
High and His providence and this was written and charactered upon the forehead.' Then she landed and fared on till she came to a spacious place,
where she enquired of the folk and hired a house. Thither she straightway transported all that was in the ship of goods and sending for brokers, sold
all that was with her. Then she took part of the price and fell to enquiring of the folk, so haply she might scent out tidings [of her lost husband].
Moreover, she addressed herself to lavishing alms and tending the sick, clothing the naked and pouring water upon the dry ground of the forlorn.
On this wise she abode a whole year, and every little while she sold of her goods and gave alms to the sick and the needy; wherefore her report was
bruited abroad in the city and the folk were lavish in her praise..? ? ? ? ? The pains of long desire have wasted me away; Estrangement and disdain
my body sore have tried..The Merciful dyed me with that which I wear, ii. 245..Then the Khalif went forth and bade decorate the city: [so they
decorated it] and the drums of glad tidings were beaten. Moreover they made banquets to the people and the tables were spread seven days. And
Tuhfeh and the Commander of the Faithful ceased not to be in the most delightsome of life and the most prosperous thereof till there came to them
the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies; and thu is all that hath come down to as of their story."
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